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Topic:   Security – incident reporting to AFP  

Question:  63 

Written:  Senator Kitching 

Date set by the committee for the return of answer: 7 July 2017 

How is the AFP briefed with respect to incidents? 

Answer 

The initial notification of an incident to the AFP is normally initiated by an operator in the 
Parliamentary Security Operations Room (PSOR). Depending on the seriousness of the incident 
further briefings are held between the AFP Parliament House Security Controller, the AFP Station 
Sergeant, and the Director and Assistant Director Security Operations, Security Branch.  

Following an incident the PSS provide their security incident reports to the AFP Station Sergeant 
through the Director Security Operations. 

 

 


